
 
 
 

Steps for IID Removal            

Follow the steps below for removal of an Ignition Interlock Device (IID): 

Step 1: Visit any RMV Service Center that conducts Suspension Hearings. Complete a Hearing 
Sheet. Indicate “Removal” on the Hearing Sheet. The Ignition Interlock Department will contact 
you via telephone to conduct the Removal Hearing.  

 If you have any records or receipts (vendor, mechanical or otherwise) related to 
infractions or violations that occurred within the last 6 months that you would like the 
Hearing Officer to consider, you may include these records with your Removal Hearing 
Sheet. Including these records may expedite your Removal Hearing.  

 
Step 2: During the telephone hearing, the Ignition Interlock Department will review whether 
any infractions or violations occurred in the past 6 months.  

 If the Hearing Officer finds actionable infractions or violations within the last 6 months, 
your Ignition Interlock Device Removal request will be denied. You will be required to 
participate in the IID program for an additional 6 months from the date of your last 
infraction or violation.  

 If you do not have any infractions or violations, your Ignition Interlock Device will be 
approved for removal. The Hearing Officer will remove the Interlock restriction (T) from 
your license.  

 
Step 3: It is necessary that you obtain an unrestricted replacement Drivers License. Access your 
myRMV account via Mass.gov/MyRMV.  Select the “Replace My Driver’s License” Transaction. 
You may also call the RMV at (857) 368-8000 for assistance in obtaining a replacement.   
 
Step 4: Once you have completed the unrestricted replacement Drivers License process, 
contact your Ignition Interlock Device vendor/service provider to have the device removed.  
 

 

Revised 11-May-21 


